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July 18, 2005   
Claudette J. Beaulieu, Deputy Commissioner


Effective Date 

Informational Bulletin: 05-02

Subject:  Legislative Changes to HUSKY

The State legislature has enacted several changes to the HUSKY program.  Governor Rell signed these changes into law as Public Act 05-280 on July 13, 2005.  Among the changes are the elimination of self-declaration of income and the shortening of the extended medical coverage from twenty-four to twelve months.  Also, regional staff has recently processed a high volume of HUSKY renewals due to previous changes to HUSKY.  This unusually high volume of renewals is likely to be repeated next year as many of the cases due for review will continue to be eligible for HUSKY.  This bulletin will explain the changes and suggest some strategies to help workers efficiently process cases.  Other changes, such as the increase in the HUSKY family (F07) income limit, the reinstitution of Presumptive Eligibility for Children and Expedited Eligibility for Pregnant Women will be addressed in forthcoming policy transmittals.
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	Previous policy allowed applicants and recipients to declare income without any verification or proof of the amount unless there was a reason to believe that the person gave incomplete or inaccurate information.  Effective July 18, 2005 applicants and recipients must provide documented verification of income to qualify for HUSKY.

For new applications received on or after July 18, 2005 and existing cases reporting changes, traditional verification standards and processes should be followed.  Workers may refer to the “Guidelines for Documentation and Verification” in the worker’s tool kit on the DSS Web for acceptable verification standards.

For applications received and changes reported prior to July 18, 2005 workers should follow the previous self-declaration of income procedures.

Renewal forms have already been sent to families telling them they do not have to send us any verification when they send us the renewal form.  For those cases workers should accept the family’s self-declaration of income.  These are renewals with an end date of August 2005 or earlier.  The new verification standards will be in effect for renewals with an end date of September 2005 or later.

The two-year extension of HUSKY coverage for families has been shortened to one year beginning July 1, 2005.  This extension is available to families that lose HUSKY A for families (F07) due to excess income from earnings or child support.  Workers do not have to take any action to shorten the eligibility period.  This will be done automatically by MIS.

Families who become eligible for the extension on July 1, 2005 or later will receive twelve months of coverage beginning the month they lose F07 eligibility.

Families with more than twelve months of extended coverage remaining as of July 1, 2005 will receive only twelve more months of coverage.  For these families the extension will end at the end of June 2006.  For example, if a family received seven months of the extension they will receive twelve more months.

Families who have received twelve months or more of extended coverage will receive the remainder of the extension.  For example, if a family received 18 months of extended coverage, they will receive 6 more months.

This month eligibility staff has been faced with extraordinary number of renewals for HUSKY A.  This happened because when the state reduced the income limit for families from 150% to 100% of the poverty level we were required by a court decision to provide the 2-year extension to those who lost coverage but had earnings.  The 2 years was scheduled to end at the end of March 2005, but the legislature enacted a law to extend that coverage another three months to June 2005.

Since the legislature increased the income limit for HUSKY family coverage group to 150% of the poverty level, many of these families will again qualify for family coverage (F07).  For those families the next renewal will be due in June 2006.  In addition, all of the cases with a shortened extension will have their renewal due in the same month.
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	One way to reduce the number of renewals that will become due next year is to conduct rolling reviews.  Whenever a case is scheduled for a redetermination in another program (Food Stamps or TFA) initiate and complete a review of the companion medical case.  This will extend medical coverage for another twelve months from the date the review is completed.  If the worker does this at each redetermination of the other program, the case will never be scheduled for a separate medical renewal.

A family was granted HUSKY and Food Stamp benefits at the same time.  The Food Stamp review is due six months later but the HUSKY review is not due until 12 months later.  When the worker completes the Food Stamp review, he or she should also complete a HUSKY review if enough information is available.  This will push the next HUSKY review out for another year.  If the worker does this each time the Food Stamp case is reviewed, a separate HUSKY renewal will never be scheduled until the family no longer receives Food Stamps.

As a general rule, workers should not complete a rolling review on an F03 or F04 (HUSKY A – Extended Medical Coverage) case unless you are sure that it will result in F07 eligibility for the entire F03 or F04 family.  Otherwise the result may be a shorter or longer period of eligibility. 

If a renewal form is returned with insufficient information to complete a review, federal rules require the state to conduct an “ex parte” review.  This means that we must use information that we have available to us to complete the review. We can use information that is less than one year old if it is accurate.  For example we can use information obtained from a recently completed Food Stamp, Care 4 Kids or TFA review to complete the HUSKY review.  We can also use information from Social Security and DOL income and Unemployment Compensation Benefit interfaces.  We can also use information in the record of a relative if it pertains to the recipient’s case.

A HUSKY renewal is due to be completed by October  31.  The family returned the renewal form but did not provide verification of wages.  The family also receives Food Stamps, which was reviewed three months ago at which time verification of income was provided.  There is no indication that the information is out of date or inaccurate.  The worker should complete the review accepting the Food Stamp verification for the HUSKY program.


If you have any questions regarding this subject, please call the Family Support Team at 860 424-5540.
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